Alternatives to Detention Planning Committee
December Update

[bookmark: _GoBack]The alternatives to detention working group re-convened from sub groups to provide updates on progress. The three working groups focused on potential changes to the tool, the process for the development of the tool, and the identification of alternative to detention services. The updates included sharing key takeaways from discussions with Iowa and Lucas County Ohio on their tool and processes respectively to help inform the discussions. Given the challenges faced by law enforcement in accurately filling out the detention screening tool, it has been identified that there needs to be a change in process, either through the establishment of regional assessment centers or other strategies in order to ensure access to trained staff who have access to accurate data for filling out the tool. Recognizing the challenge of setting up such a process, the process sub group will work on developing both short and long term recommendations on how to complete the form accurately across the state. Furthermore, the group will continue to work to identify measures necessary to ensure access remains to attendant care services as a non-secure alternative to detention.
